Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the September 13, 2014 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President

Steve Herendeen
Vice President:

John Hart
Treasurer:

Sally Whitehead
Secretary:


Pat Ebetino 
District # 1 Director
Ron Corson

District # 5A Director


District # 2 Director
Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 3 Director
Larry Clough

District # 7 Director

Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director
Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director

Terry Radtke
District # 5 Director
John Hart

Guests:

Diane Tulloh

District 4

Georganna Hart 

District 5
Jon Korejwa

District 6



Secretary Report:
Minutes from the July 12, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· Dave Hewitt made a motion to accept the minutes as written.

· John Hart seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage. 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection.
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
By-Law Reprinting:

· Do we need to re-print the book? – No!
· Dave advised that we need to re-print the page that has changes and get a copy to our Attorney (Steve Snyder).

· Next steps

· Pat will convert the booklet into a soft copy PDF format.

· Update and send a copy to Steve Snyder.
· Get a copy to all Board Members.
· Post on Website.
· Going forward, provide updated version to new members.
Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the Treasurer Report for July and August.  Balances as of August 31 2014:
· Operating Fund:

$28,687.57
· Dam Fund:


$55,578.36
· Total:



$84,265.93
· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$340,455.07
· Ron Corson made a motion we accept the Treasurers Reports for July and August.
· Larry Clough seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
· Terry asked if there were any charges against our Noble account.  

· Sally advised that there were not.  

· Terry expressed a concern that the station may be charging other business’s purchases to our account.  

· Each time he makes a purchase, Terry will provide Sally with a receipt.  The only two people that can charge purchases are Terry Radtke and Ed Haffner.
· We will want to watch this.

Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· District 1:
· Steve Bayless


9497 E. Promontory Pt. Dr. paid in full
· District 5:

· Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr. up for Sherriff Sale
· Eric Enis


9013 - 9043 E. Circle Dr. S. paid in full
· Fannie Mae


8995 E. Hatchery Rd. (Rollins)

· District 7
· Wayne Ott 


9363 E. 1000 N. – paid in full
Annual Meeting Debriefing
· Very positive!
· The strategy of going line by line through our budget and outlook provided an avenue where we didn’t need to bring up the dues increase issue. Everyone got there ahead of us.
· Requests made by property owners:
· Request to investigate paying down loan now and then use Line of Credit to cover expenses.  We advised we had looked at this.  It was requested that we take another look.
· Weed Dumping – see below
2015 Goals

· Pay off loan
· Goals budget for 2016
· Cash reserve to cover expenses
· Update procedures as necessary 
· Complete the plan to provide lake access NLF property owners.

· Inspections:  Wetland, DNR
· File Storage

· Delinquent, file claims as necessary
· Weed Control

· Lake appearance

· Website maintenance
· LaPSI

2014 Goals:

· We have addressed all of the 2014 goals.

Weed Dumping

· We would like for LaPSI to report back to the Board about the damage done to the lake by dumping the cut weeds back into the lake. 
· LaPSI is more of an investigative entity.  They could make a recommendation that it would be a positive thing to remove the cut weeds.

· Who will investigate what it would take to remove the weeds?

· We asked Terry to look through the practical approach of what would be involved to remove the cut weeds.

· Conduct a Study on where the weeds are dumped. 

· Onshore at the end of Hiawatha, and behind the DNR

· In the lake- in flow, by Red Head Pond inflow

· Around the island at the south end of the lake

· In the past, we used the weeds as a barrier to prevent erosion.
· Ron Corson advised that we only cut approximately 5% of the weeds.  This information will be shared with LaPSI

· John Hart suggested that once we receive the recommendation from LaPSI, we form a committee to look at alternatives.
· We will provide an update to the Property Owners. 

· Diane Tulloh provided an article on Invasive Weeds Training and asked that this be posted on website.
Insurance

· Increased contents coverage on the building to $5,000

· Removed coverage for equipment that did not exist
File Storage

· Ron advised that the 5 drawer file cabinet is 98% full.
· Divided in two sections: 

· Bottom years 1921 – current

· Top – subject matter

· This does not include any of the Dam/Levee Project documentation.
· We discussed putting the Treasurers documents in the cabinet that is in the PPA building.

· Pat advised that Secretary files since 2008 are on disk and could easily be stored in the cabinet that is in the PPA building.

· No plan for rolled up maps and charts (approximately 30).  Not sure how to store these.

· Look into Flat file storage 
· Sally will do some investigation 
· May want to look at laminating or scanning some of the original maps.
Lake Maintenance

· Normal height
· People playing in spillway, not sure what we can do to keep folks out.
· Need volunteers for weed wicking in the mitigation area within the next week.  Terry will send an e-mail requesting volunteers.
· We should perhaps go into the old wetland area this fall and cut the cattails to at least remove pods.

· Next spring, perform a controlled burn. 
· Spillway mowed – We need to come up with an approach for controlling the weeds in the spillway.

· Burt Blackmer has built a fire pit in the rip rap.  Terry moved the ring back up into his yard

· Turtle crossing needs repaired. This will be shown in the 3rd quarter inspection report.

· Terry made a motion that we repair the turtle crossings now, estimate $1000 - $1500.

· Jim Whitehead seconded the motion.
· Discussion:  John Hart believes we should apply to make a change in the design?  Larry Clough advised it would probably cost thousands to change the design.   Jim Whitehead said we need to at least show we have to continue to repair these.  This was discussed prior and the recommendation that we repair this a few times and then during an inspection we show the cost.  This would save us some money as we could raise the issue during the inspection.   Is there some way to put a bar across the turtle crossing sign posts?
· Motion carried.

Unkempt Property

· Stuckman – Dave is checking with the County.  We don’t want to interfere with their process.
· Jim talked to Alden about the property. Alden advised he will be tear it down in the Spring

· Send Alden a letter advising we understand he plans to remove the structure in the Spring. We appreciate that.
· Lockhart – Pat advised that Lockhart has done some improvement, however Bernie has not had a chance to check any further.  Sally suggested we send a follow-up letter thanking them for the effort. We still have a concern.  Bernie will get back to Steve with an update.
· Denzel Drive Property – John Hart will follow-up.
· Diane Tulloh mentioned another property near her brother’s house.  John will also follow-up on this property.
LaPSI

· Summary to Bernie for the Pow WOW
· On Website
· Notre Dame two students, Tony is gathering information and will distribute
· Request for volunteers to assist with testing of water 
· Tested fish and wildlife area this year.
· Weed control

· Are we keeping records, what chemical, how much, who determines amount?  The amount is formulated by the Chemical Company.  We do not use the full amount that the company recommends. .
· Ron Corson advised that last year, we provided prior years information. Since 1999, we have used 6 gallons of Sonar per year and applied it in May.
· Previously, Jim Whitehead provided a format to start tracking the chemical application.
· Terry will fill out the report for 2014 and provide it to LaPSI.
· Speaker – November 1 Nate Bosh 10:00 Syracuse Community Center
POW WOW

Bernie will make the edits and then the POW WOW will be ready to be printed and distributed.
· For the future, please submit articles earlier. Bernie needs to remind folks he needs articles

· Per the calendar, the initial draft Spring – February 28, Fall, August 31. The draft is to be available to the Board at the March and September Board Meetings.
Roads

· Ron Corson advised that as a result of his research, the Association owns roads and that they were dedicated to the people with property.  He provided a handout.  This will be a topic for discussion in a future meeting.
Ebetino Lots

Bernie sent Dave and John a write-up on the history.
Next step, they will get together to discuss a recommendation.
Guest Concerns:

John Korejwa

· Website  not up to date!
· Minutes

· Meeting schedules

· Contacts – e-mail addresses phone numbers

· Pat will talk with Kendall
Directors Concerns:
Steve Schwartz:
· A Wawasee Property Owner is using our property (West Levee) for dog duty

· Property owner with horse.  Is there anything we need to do?  This is a County concern we need to refer those complaining to the County.  This is the information that was provided to the Cooks.
Ron Corson:
· We had a couple of opportunities today, to file law suits, however we decided not to.  Ron thinks we need to follow through.  
· He is making progress on getting his big tree out of the way.
· During his 100 year presentation he had a chance to talk to a lot of property owners. The general consensus is that the dues and assessments are minimal.
· It is Ron’s belief that people would do more if they knew what we need.  He would like to be part of a group that would go out and discuss what our needs are.  We have a lot of projects that could be done but can’t be done because we don’t have the money.  People might be willing to donate time or dollars.
· Loan tables / chairs - We don’t have a policy against.  How would we manage this?  We think it would be a hassle so we are not interested.
· There are many things to take into consideration when researching Papakeechie

· Pappakeechie

· Papakeechie Dam prior to 2012,  was known as Wawasee Dam

Larry Clough

· Management Maintenance Plan – being updated

· Larry has asked Virginia Surso about posting the articles she had written about the water testing that was done on the lake. Virginia advised she needed to check to see if that was ok.  At the Annual Meeting Virginia Surso mentioned it was a go to have the articles posted.  She advised that she had previously given them to Kendall.
· Pat will talk to Kendall about posting the articles.
John Hart
· Does the association have a laptop?  No!
· Rookstools Pier Service used a trolling motor on a boat to deliver a pier.  John explained that trolling motors were not permitted on the lake.

· Toe drain West side of spillway, is flowing stronger than it ever has.  Terry will check this out.
· John paid cash $140.00 to a machinist in La Porte.  He will write out an invoice and give it to Sally.
Pat

· There were two straw votes taken at the annual meeting  
:

· Weed removal investigation – 80% for investigation

· Road maintenance – very little interest.

· Website – Pat will reach out to Kendall to find a way to allow Pat to update the website, especially minutes and meeting notices.
Steve Herendeen

· Future agenda topics: We have done many of these.  So that we can take a look and revise as necessary, he will re-publish the list.
· Steve would like a picture of the lake with depth charts.  The only one in the existence is the one that John created. He will re-send it to Steve.
Adjourn:
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
· Steve Schwartz seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:
October 11, 2014 08:00 am - PPA Building
November 08, 2014 08:00 am - NWCC Dave Hewitt’s Office

December 13, 2014 08:00 am – NWCC Dave Hewitt’s Office - teantaive

2014 Goals:

1. Continue repayment of LCB loan and pay off by 10/01/2018.

2. Before our annual meeting, and to accomplish the work of the PPA board, develop the bylaw revision, on a vote to allow board to yearly set lake dues.

3. Begin development of a multiyear (3-5 yr) strategic plan.  This would include goals, budget, proposed funding , designated funding for future projects and ongoing maintenance.

4. Make list of existing procedures and develop new ones for reoccurring tasks or issues.

5. Finalize and implement plan to provide Lake access for NLF lots.

6. Conduct inspections of  Wetlands and Dam to satisfaction of  Williams Creek and DNR.

7. Investigate file storage options and develop file storage plan of action

8. Evaluate our Harvester weed dumping strategy and revise as necessary.

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	See minutes


Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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